Alumni Members Invited to Join the PCLL Drinks Party
 On 4th June, 2005 (Saturday), a drinks party was held in the Juror Assembly Room, High Court for our PCLL students, who finished their last training session for Trial Advocacy conducted in High Court that morning. Most of the Executive Committee members of the Law Alumni Association attended the party, who were joined by other distinguished members of the Association, including Mr. Edward Chan SC, the former Chairman of the Bar Association, and Mr. Simon Ip, the former President of Law Society. 

Before the drinks party, all PCLL students took class photographs with the guests in the lobby on the Ground Floor, High Court Building. Afterwards, the students took group photographs with their own teachers and classmates in training groups. Obviously, the students were very excited about the experience of taking photographs in the High Court as it was probably the first of its kind in history. 

Owing to the students’ enthusiasm in taking photographs, the drinks party did not start until 2:45pm. Professor Michael Wilkinson, the Department of Professional Legal Education, first gave a welcome speech and invited Professor Johannes Chan SC, the Dean of the Law Faculty, to share words of encouragement and wisdom with our students, who would join the legal profession in a few months’ time. Mr. Kenneth Kwok SC, President of the Law Alumni Association, also gave a short speech and introduced the guests who joined the party to our students. 

Following the speeches, those students who bought tickets to join the party (around one hundred in total) started to chat, mingle and took photographs with our guests while enjoying the delicious food and wine in the Juror Assembly Room. The party formally ended at 4:00pm but many stayed over to chat with each other until nearly 4:30pm. For those PCLL students and guests who participated, the drinks party would be a memorable gathering for many years to come.

The Law Alumni Association would like to thank the Law Faculty for the generous invitation, and to those members who took time off in their busy schedule to join the drinks party.  

